
October 24, 2022 Town Administrator Update: 

• Peter Freisem presented me with a copy of the cemeteries of Conway, first edition. It is quite 

frankly an amazing piece of work, documenting the people who have been buried in the seven 

public cemeteries in town, including as much information as possible about who they were and 

the condition of their headstone. 

• On the 13th I attended the ‘What’s New In Municipal Law’ hosted by the Division of Local 

Services (DLS). The morning was spent discussing updates pertaining to all in attendance and 

reviewing recent case decisions, and the afternoon was three breakout sessions, one each 

pertaining to accountants, assessors and tax collector/treasurer updates. I attended the one for 

accountants, which focused on special revenue funds, prepayment and encumbrances. 

• On the 14th I attended the MMA legislative updates breakfast in Amherst. Many local 

representatives were there along with folks from MMA who head specific legislative efforts. 

Senator Comerford at one point mentioned that the MVP program is getting an influx of funding 

to help deal with water and sewer issues. 

• Ron and the Highway Facility committee hosted a grand opening and ribbon cutting of the new 

Highway Facility on Sunday. Rep. Natalie Blais was in attendance and presented the team with a 

congratulatory declaration. The facility is looking great and includes a newly paved area for a 

picnic table and graded and seeded side area. 

• I am meeting with Department Heads one on one to review their needs and goals in advance of 

the FY24 budget season. 

• Christmas and New Year’s Day fall on Sundays this year, so we will close the transfer station on 

those Sundays and open the following Monday from 1-6 instead. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


